CAMROSS N.S.



Camross ♦ Portlaoise ♦ Co. Laois
Phone 0578735230 ♦ Fax 05787 35230 ♦ Email <u>camrossns@eircom.net</u>
Roll No. 15933M

Dear Parents/Guardians,

On behalf of Camross N.S. Board of Management I would like to welcome back all members of our school community and I especially extend a very warm welcome to the newest members of our school community for the coming school year. I hope you all enjoyed the summer holidays and we all look forward to a positive and productive school year.

This year in order to further continue the development of all our pupils both socially, emotionally and independently Camross N.S. Board of Management are implementing a new morning 'drop and go' system from Monday the 24th of September 2018. From Monday the 24th we encourage all pupils from 1st to 6th classes to enter school independently. We ask parents to assist in your child's development and growing independence by saying goodbye in the mornings at the school gates. For day to day home school communications we encourage you to use your child's homework journal. If you wish to speak to your child's class teacher please contact the school office on the above number to arrange a mutually convenient appointment.

Parents of pupils in Junior and Senior Infants please encourage your child to carry his/her own school bag, hang up his/her own coat and enter the classroom independently. This will help greatly in the growth of your child's independence and prepare them for entering school independently after the Halloween holidays.

(Junior and Senior Infants will enter school independently from Monday the 5th of November 2018.)

We appreciate that all new systems take time, your patience and support as we endeavour to bring in these measures in order to facilitate the continued growth and development of all our pupils is very much appreciated.

Thank you for your continued support,

Kathleen Maher

Kattle Mah

Chairperson B.O.M. Camross N.S.